                                            Grangeville Country Club

                                           Board of Directors Meeting

                                                   February 1, 2016

                                                   McNab Residence 


CALL TO ORDER: 5:30 PM By Andy McNab; Attendees: Lee Huntley, Jeremy Pettinger, Lois Geary, Kevin Kehoe, Dan Lustig, Argil Jeffery (telephonically)

Reading and Approval of Minutes of January 2016 Board Meeting, Motion to approve by Lee seconded by Dan, motion carries unanimously.  The Board then determined that a reading and approval of the Annual Membership meeting was not necessary at this time, and this item was subsequently dispensed with.  

Lois then presented the Profit and Loss statement for January and the monthly billing list for the prior month.  There was question of the Idaho Country Free Press billing and Andy indicated that bill would not have to be paid until February, and that there was also a correction in the amount of that particular bill.  The amount of that bill would be $208.90 instead of the listed amount of $298.79; The ICLP bill was an estimated amount from the prior month, as the actual bill had not been received.  Lee then made a motion to approve all bills listed with the exception of the Free Press bill.  This motion was seconded by Kevin and carried unanimously. 

The Board then discussed the accrued Federal and State Income Tax liabilities, specifically with regard to the funds that had been pulled from the “Webb Fund” for the prior year After having discussed the tax liability issue with regard to monies utilized from the “Webb Fund”, the Board then voted on the issue of using these funds (which are now in our “general fund”) to pay the incurred tax liability for the previous year.  Dan made the motion, which was then seconded by Jeremy, and the motion passed. With regard to this item, Andy emphasized that any funds that are pulled from the “Webb Fund” should be utilized within that specific year in order to minimize our tax liability.  The deprecation of the pump was also addressed at this time and it was stated that the accountant had determined this depreciation amount would be scheduled over a five-year period.  

The 2016 proposed Budget was then brought up for discussion by the Board.  It should be noted that the General Membership at the annual meeting had previously approved this Budget.  One of the key elements of this budget is the Club House Managers’ salary figure, which was specifically brought forth by Arg. This $2,200.00 a month salary will ultimately require a volunteer effort by the Board and all members, and perhaps a change in the “duty list ”job description for the Club House Manager.  It should be noted that the Board has recognized that while the dollar figure for the Club House Manager had gone from $2,600.00 to $2,200.00 a month, a very definite volunteer effort will need to be put forth in order for this amount to be effective and work out for all concerned.  

The Board then took up the matter of the annual dues and membership fees.  Following a rather lengthy debate concerning the annual dues amount and fee schedule, (which included speaking with a dues paying member of the Orofino golf course) the Board made the following changes to the “Member Pricing” for the upcoming 2016-playing season. The “resident” / “non-resident” issue was changed from a mileage computation to a Zip code designation.  All persons within the 83530 Zip code would be considered a “resident” and all others would be a “non-resident”.  This motion was put forth by Lee, seconded by Jeremy and passed by all with Lois abstaining, motion passed.  The next motion that was put forth was the dollar amount of the annual dues.  The dollar amounts put forth for the annual dues are as follows; Resident Single Dues (83530) $545.00, Resident Couples Dues 

(83530) $745.00, Non-Resident Single Dues $482.00, Non-Resident Couples $550.00, with no change to the Student Dues, Junior Dues and Membership Certificate.   This motion was put forth by Kevin, seconded by Jeremy, and was passed by all.  The next item put to vote was the “New Member Special” section that used the following price schedule; Resident Single Dues (83530) $272.50, Resident Couples Dues (83530) $372.50, Non-Resident Single Dues $241.00, Non-Resident Couples Dues   $275.00, membership fee waived for 2016 and no discount for the Student and Junior Dues.  This motion was put forth by Lee, seconded as amended by Jeremy and approved by all with the exception of Lois who voted no.  This motion passed.  The membership certificate pricing and actual payment will have to be recorded separately so that in the future these folks are properly listed as having a “bona-fide” and paid membership. As put forth in the Policy statement, the notion of a payment plan is addressed and this will continue as stated in this policy. Regarding the Optional Fees the following changes were made; Locker Fee to $15.00, Cart Shed (non-dues paying) to $330.00, Range Balls to $3.00 Sm Bucket & $5.00 Lg Bucket.  This motion was put forth by Jeremy and seconded by Lois and passed the Board unanimously. The Green Fees sections of the pricing guide were changed as follows; 9-Holes to $18.00, 18-Holes to $30.00. This motion was put forth by Dan, seconded by Kevin, and passed the Board.  At this time Arg was called from the phone call, the meeting continued on.  Other Green Fees items taken up were; Individual Punch Card to $300.00 for 20- 9 Hole rounds with some restrictions.  This motion was put forth by Lee; seconded by Lois and passed unanimously. The elimination of the Corporate Card was then addressed, and Dan put this motion forth with a second by Lee.  This motion passed unanimously.   Lois indicated that with this information she could send out the annual membership dues billing.

The election of the officers and committee chairmen was then addressed.  For the office of President, Andy indicated that he would seek another term, that having been said, Lee made a motion to elect Andy that was seconded by Lois and passed unanimously.  The office of Vice-President was then opened for nomination.  Lee nominated himself, which was seconded by Dan and carried unanimously.  The position of secretary was then opened for nomination; Dan nominated Kevin with a second by Jeremy.  The Board passed this nomination unanimously.  The position of Treasurer was then brought forth for nomination.  Lee placed Lois’s name before the Board with a second by Jeremy and this nomination passed unanimously.    

The following Committee appointments and assignments were then addressed and filled; House Committee, Dan Lustig; Greens Committee, Lee Huntley; Tournament Committee, Jeremy Pettinger, Marketing/Membership Committee, Argil Jeffery with Kevin Kehoe. 

The Webb Funds Committee consisting of Andy McNab, Ken Gortsema, Neil Walstad and Beryl Grant. This committee is advisory in nature, with the actual budgetary decisions made by the GCC Board.

Andy addressed the Clubhouse manager position; the Twisted Cellar option does not seem to be an option any longer.  As a result of this, Andy with Dan’s assistance will begin interviewing for this 

position around the first part of February or March. Advertising for the Clubhouse Manager and assistant will commence sometime in February. Andy made a suggestion to all that Dan and he at a minimum be allowed to interview for these positions. The rest of the Board will also be welcomed to these interviews.  The initial stocking of the Clubhouse will also be addressed at a later date.  

The “Greens” Labor proposal that Neil put forth at the November Board meeting was reviewed at this time.  Lee will assist in hiring assistants for the “Greens” section of the operation.  Lee, Neil and Wendell will look for someone to get into this initial or start-up position.

Andy then took up the subject of the “Webb Fund” project budget.  Dan asked to see specifics with regard to the actual irrigation repair/replacement.  Once all the figures are available, with Neil’s assistance, this item will be brought up again at the March meeting.

Lois had a clubhouse use request under the “New Business” section of the agenda.  This would occur on May 28th for a graduation party.  There appear at this time to be no tournament conflicts for this date.  The set fee schedule for an event such as this is $200.00 according to our current rental schedule.  Check with the Clubhouse chairman (Dan Lustig) for specifics on this request.

Andy had received a donation application from the Salmon River Rural Fire Department for a round of golf and a golf cart for two persons.  Lois also had a similar request for the Chocolate Fantasy organization.  Lee made a motion to approve these donations which was seconded by Jeremy and said motion passed unanimously.   In the future the Marketing/Membership committee will handle this type of request.    

Dan our House Committee chair will now handle the water system reporting to the North Central Idaho Health Department, there are reports that will be due in the near future.  April is the first required quarterly testing, however since we open in the later part of March the additional test for the prior quarter in March is prudent.  Andy and Dan will discuss this matter more fully in the future.

The purchase of the advertising space in the “Shopper”/ “Free Press” was acquired at a very reduced rate.  The color aspect of this ad is free.  The Board felt that this was a great deal and an excellent way to promote our new prices and rates.  Andy indicated that he would follow up on this due to his past experience and association with the print media folks, by sending out a PDF to all members of the Board. (Whatever a PDF is)  

Lois also reported on a pending insurance claim, which was recently received.  Andy indicated that he would be meeting with these folks the beginning part of February at the clubhouse for them to get a look at the premises.

Next Board meeting at the Twisted Cellar on the 7th of March at 5:30 PM.

Kevin Kehoe

Secretary

